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COMMUNITY PLAN REVIEW – CABINET WORKING GROUP

                                 24th January, 2005

                                                     Meeting Commenced: 2.05 p.m.

                                                       “                     ended: 2.20 p.m. 

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry – In the Chair



Councillor Lancaster

ALSO IN ATTENDENCE:



Charles Green – Director of Strategy and Regeneration 



Ruth Fairhurst – Head of Regeneration 



Brian Wroe – Assistant Director, Community Strategy



Paul McKenna – Group Leader (Policy and Strategy)



Leanne Nealon – Customer and Support Services Directorate

7. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of the Chief Executive and Councillor Connor.

8. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED: THAT the minutes of the last meeting be approved as a correct record.

9. REVIEW OF PROGRESS TO DATE
Paul McKenna submitted a report updating Members on the Scenario Planning progress.

Stage 1

Paul informed Members that phase one had concluded with a workshop in December, 2004. At this workshop the Henley Centre presented approximately 50 Drivers which it considered likely to have some impact on Salford. He stated that each driver was then discussed and prioritised, by the end of the workshop the group had agreed the top 20 drivers.


 Stage 2
Paul informed Members that the next stage would involve using the agreed drivers to develop a set of draft scenarios. These draft scenarios will be presented at the next workshop which is scheduled for Monday, 21st March, 2005. At this workshop, the Henley Centre will be presenting the scenarios to the stakeholder group who attended the first workshop in December, 2004. The focus on this workshop will involve developing the characteristics of each scenario looking at the implications for Salford. Paul stated that invites and further information about the workshop would be sent out in the near future.


Stage 3  
Paul reported that stage three of the process would focus on using the scenarios to develop strategic priorities for the LSP, and that Stage three will conclude with a workshop that is scheduled to take place on 11th April, 2005 this date is still to be confirmed. 


Members expressed their opinions on the information regarding the progress and the stages. The following matters and questions were raised:

· Has there been any feedback from the Henley Centre since the first workshop?

· How was the list of Drivers thought out?

· At what stage does political priority come into place?

· Is the group happy with progress?

· How are targets going to be made?

· Councillor Merry suggested (a) that an initial update be given at the next Labour Group Meeting scheduled to take place on 14th February, and that (b) Members then be invited to comment on the progress of the Community Plan Review at the following Labour Group due to take place in March.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT a briefing session be set up at the next Labour Group meeting due to be held on 14th February, 2005. 



(3) THAT Members be invited to comment on the progress of the Community Plan at the Labour Group meeting due to take place 14th March, 2005.  

10. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Cabinet Working Group be held on Monday, 7th March, 2005 at 2.00 p.m. in the Leader of the Council’s office.
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